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April 28, 2009 
 
Housatonic River NRD Fund – Project Proposal 
Stantec Consulting 
30 Park Drive 
Topsham, ME 04086-1737 
 
Re: Upper Hathaway Dam Removal 
 
Dear MA SubCouncil of the Housatonic River Natural Resource Trustees: 
 
The mission of the Riverways Program (Riverways) is to promote the restoration and protection of the 
ecological integrity of the Commonwealth's watersheds: rivers, streams and adjacent lands. Riverways 
was created in 1987 to encourage and support local river protection and restoration initiatives as a vital 
complement to state action. 
 
I am writing in support of the City of Pittsfield’s application for funding to remove Upper Hathaway 
Dam.  The City of Pittsfield is seeking to restore stream connectivity and aquatic biological resource 
habitat within Hathaway Brook by removing Upper Hathaway Dam located in Dalton, Massachusetts 
within the Housatonic River watershed.  Hathaway Brook is a tributary to Sackett Brook, which in turn 
is a tributary to the Housatonic River.  The deteriorating Upper Hathaway Dam serves to impound 
Hathaway Reservoir and is part of a water supply for the City that is no longer in service.   
 
Removing Upper Hathaway Dam will restore geomorphic processes, water quality, and species that 
depend on flowing water, such as brook trout and long-nosed suckers.  Removing dams from small 
coldwater streams such as Hathaway Brook is particularly important as these streams are frequently the 
last high-quality refugia habitat in the watershed. Furthermore, these streams supply clear, cool water 
to larger streams.  This project will complement the removal of Lower Hathaway Dam, which is being 
undertaken as a compensatory mitigation project for the repair of Ashley Lake Dam (please note that 
no Housatonic River NRD Funds are being requested for the removal of the Lower Hathaway Dam).   
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me regarding our support of this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tim Purinton, Acting Director 
 
CC: Bruce Collingwood, City of Pittsfield 


